
 

 
 
 
30 July 2021 
 
 
The Hon Pierre Yang MLC 
Chair 
Legislative Council Committee Office 
Parliament House 
4 Harvest Terrace 
West Perth WA 6005 
 
Dear Mr Yang 
 
Submission to inquiry into the delivery of ambulance services in WA  
(Ref: A896408) 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to make a submission on behalf of the Royal Flying 
Doctor Service Western Operations (RFDS). 
 
Ambulance services are essential to our daily operations, providing road-based patient 
transfers to and from our aircraft. These services are provided by St John Ambulance, 
with our mental health patients transferred by Wilsons within the metropolitan area. We 
acknowledge and value St John’s commitment to working alongside the RFDS in 
regional and remote communities to support Western Australians needing care far from 
Perth’s tertiary hospitals.  
 
On average, the RFDS currently provides aeromedical retrieval for 27 patients a day in 
WA. In 2020-21, the RFDS experienced its busiest year on record, retrieving more than 
10,000 patients and flying nine million kilometres across the State.   
 
The delivery of all healthcare services, including ambulance services, requires built-in 
flexibility and the capacity to surge during periods of high demand.  This is most 
effectively achieved through strong partnerships and collaboration between 
government, commercial and NFP healthcare services with a shared purpose to 
achieve the best possible outcomes for our patients.  
 
Our operations team works closely with St John Ambulance to coordinate the most 
efficient inter-hospital transfers. St John’s staff are embedded in our 24-hour 
operations centre at Jandakot which co-ordinates transfers from across Western 
Australia.  
 
The RFDS operates a 24/7 service across all five of its WA bases, with a carefully 
balanced logistical network to provide maximum cover within our resources. Delays in 
ambulance transfers for RFDS patients have a negative flow-on effect for other 
regional patients awaiting retrieval and for frontline services across the network. While 
the RFDS does have clinicians and clinical facilities at each of its bases, these are 
designed to facilitate patient transfers and not purpose-built to hold patients for long 
periods.  






